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Job Creation Partnership:
Slocan Tourism Enhancement Project Phase 2
- Campground and Waterfront -

Please join us on Monday, November 21 at 1:00pm at the
Campground for a tour of the newly-upgraded
Springer Creek RV Park & Campground!

Come enjoy a cup of hot chocolate around the fire!

Canadi Q Brs ettt b Combantody e

This Projectis funded by the Govemment of Canada and Province of Brish
Columbia, and in partnership with WorkBC.
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Winter is on its way and the Village of Slocan  would like to remind residents to keep  boulevards clear of unlicensed and/or  uninsured vehicles and debris.  You  cooperation  with this  is much appreciated  throughout the year .  
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REMINDER :   ON JANUARY 1 st , 201 7 , ALL OUTSTANDING UTILITY BILLS WILL BE  TRANSFERRED TO ARREARS TAXES.  
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The Spirit of Slocan Group will be hosting their


Annual Christmas Tree Light-Up Celebration on 


Sunday December 4th at 6 PM at the Wellness Centre. 


Everyone is welcome to enjoy this time together to bring in the Christmas Holiday.�There will be carolling around an open fire and Santa will stop in for a visit! 


You are also invited to make a decoration for the tree. 


Cookies and hot chocolate will be available for everyone!�KIDS, MAKE SURE YOU BRING YOUR LETTERS FOR SANTA WITH THE ADDRESS:�Santa Claus, North Pole, HO HO HO 





Sign up for this year’s Holiday Yard Display Contest and 


take part in a beautiful way to decorate your property.





OFFICE HOURS:


Monday to Thursday from 


9:00am to 4:00pm 


(Closed from 12 noon to 


1:00pm for lunch)


Closed on Fridays.





THE CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


Box 50, 503 Slocan Street


Slocan, B.C.  V0G 2C0


Ph: 250-355-2277      Fax: 250-355-2666


info@villageofslocan.ca


NOVEMBER 2016 




















2016 Council �Meeting Schedule





December 12





2017 Council Meeting Schedule


    January 9			May 8			September 11


    February 14 (Tues)		June 12		October 12 (Tues)


    March 13			July 10			November 13


    April 10			August 14		December 11





LEGION EVENTS


November 20th:  Legion Christmas Craft Fair!  9am - 3pm


                                  (Santa will arrive at 12 Noon)


November 18th :  Friday Night Dance, 8pm - 10pm, $5.00 at the door


Music Jam Every Sunday: 3pm – 7pm (No Jam Nov. 20th)
































                                              W.E. Graham Community Service Society 


                                                     2016 Christmas Hamper Project.  


					   Help Your Local Food Cupboard!


The Slocan valley Food Cupboard, located at WE Graham Community Center, is currently accepting donations for the 2016 Christmas Hamper Project. Last year they distributed 108 hampers to Slocan Valley families and individuals in need over the Christmas holidays, and they expect even larger numbers to go out this year! They are able to supply these hampers because of amazing local businesses, individuals and organizations, who contribute in so many ways. They are very grateful for all 


Contributions and donations they receive, and for the time and manpower provided by volunteers. They accept financial donations as well as food items or gifts to place in the hampers. They do offer charitable donation receipts upon request. WEGCSS will arrange to pick up items if delivery is not an option. 





Donations can be made at WE Graham Community Service Society


1001 Harold Street, Slocan / 250-355-2484
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Season’s Greetings from the 


Council & Staff of


The Village of Slocan!


























Holiday Hours


The Village Office will be closed at 4pm on Thursday December 22nd and will re-open at 9am on Monday January 2nd, 2017.


Residential & commercial garbage 


pick-up will be on Tuesday, Dec. 27th 


and Tuesday, Jan. 3rd. 


Wishing you all a safe and happy holiday!





UPCOMING BILLS:


Utility Billing (Billed in early January, Due Feb. 15)


Business Licensing (Billed Dec. 15, Due Jan. 31)


Dog Licensing (Billed Dec. 15, Due Jan. 31)
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Please contact the Village Office to inquire about your balance, if needed. All current Utility charges will transfer to taxes on 


December 31st, 2016.








The Village Office is once again accepting registration for SENIORS and PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES, for clearance of driveway furrows.  Furrow clearing does not include the clearing of driveways.  Please be mindful that this is a FREE service and that it is not a required 


service or Bylaw. Streets and commercial areas will take priority and will be cleared before furrows; your patience is greatly appreciated.  If you have registered in prior years, please call the office at 250-355-2277 to be added to the list for 2016/17.  New registration forms are available at the office.
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Economic Development Commission - 


Slocan Appointment


The Village of Slocan is seeking one community member to sit on the Slocan Valley Economic Development Commission, for a one-year term.


The Commission is an RDCK-regulated body representing Area H, Slocan, Silverton, 


and New Denver, covering the area from Hills to South Slocan. Meetings 


are held quarterly and are open to the public.


Applications to this volunteer position will be accepted at the Village Office until Dec. 7, 2016.





	


PLEASE NOTIFY 


THE VILLAGE 


OFFICE IF YOU 


NOTICE A 


STREETLIGHT 


OUT OR 


FLICKERING.
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	Thank you to everyone who 


	participated in the 2016 


	Halloween Hoot!


	


Many 	Thank you to our businesses, 


	clubs, organizations, and 


	everyone who donated to


	make	this annual event


	possible. What a hoot!








�











CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS!!!!





Your Slocan Community Library needs volunteers!  The Village Library is run completely by volunteers; however, every once in awhile, we need to replenish our numbers so that we can serve the community adequately.  It is a wonderful place to spend a few hours serving interesting and delightful patrons. 


 If you are interested, please email – � HYPERLINK "mailto:dgole@telus.net" �dgole@telus.net� 
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CFO Colin McClure presented the Third Quarter Financial Report. Council and staff discussed budgeted projects completed in 2016, projects not completed in 2016 to carry forward to 2017, and new projects and ideas for 2017. As this was a very preliminary budget discussion, ideas that were brought forward will be compiled into a more detailed format for the next budget meeting.


Bob Barkley came to discuss with Council, his Park Use Permit in the Valhalla Park. He requested a letter of support from Council, for the government to change the Valhalla Park Plan which currently states the permit is cancelled upon the owner’s passing. Barkley has been permitted to use this property since 1962 and would like to pass it along to his heirs.


Council awarded a $500 contribution to the Slocan Volunteer Fire Department’s Annual Christmas Dinner, and will provide each member with a complimentary Fitness Center Pass for 2017.


Council confirmed the dates for the 2017 Council Meeting Schedule (see front page of newsletter)


The Village Office will be closed from 4pm on Thursday, Dec. 22nd and will re-open Monday, Jan. 2nd. Residential and Commercial garbage pickup dates will be Tuesday, Dec. 27th and Tuesday, Jan. 3rd.


Staff will advertise for recruitment of a Slocan representative to sit on the EDC Commission.


Council appointed Slocan resident, Ethan Brockett, to fill the vacant position on the Board of Variance.


Council approved assisting the SOS Committee for the Christmas Tree Light-Up Celebration, including placement of a tree and use of the Wellness Center for power and public washrooms during the event.


The 2016 budget allocation of $25,000 for senior’s housing will be transferred to the 2017 budget.


Council members will attend the Slocan Lake Stewardship Society’s Slocan Lake Ecosystem & Conservation Planning Forum in February 2017, if available.


Staff will contact Telus to inquire about the status of cell service in Slocan, and to gather additional information regarding booster or WiFi options at the lake front for safety purposes.





NEXT MEETING: MONDAY, DECEMBER 12th, 2016.





VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


MEETING NOTES: November 14, 2016








, 2016





RURAL DIVIDEND – REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS





In May 2016, the Village of New Denver, in partnership with the Village of Slocan, Village of Silverton, and RDCK Area H, submitted a grant application to the Rural Dividend Fund. The purpose of the project is to develop a regional economic development strategy and capacity-appropriate implementation plan. The strategy will articulate areas of potential economic growth within the region, project-based actions, appropriate partners and funding sources to achieve economic growth. The application includes a request for funding to hire an expert consultant to work with the communities/partners to develop the strategy.


The Village of New Denver has now released the “Request for Proposals” document 


which can be viewed at � HYPERLINK "http://newdenver.ca/2016/rfp/" �http://newdenver.ca/2016/rfp/�








Become a Volunteer Fire Fighter!


At the Slocan Volunteer Fire Department, there are many various jobs besides fighting fires. These include rope rescue, first responder, motor vehicle incident response, driver, on-scene equipment assistant, and administration. Previous experience is not necessary, and required personal protective equipment and training are provided for free. 


Help save lives and homes in our community!


For more info contact Deb Burnett 250-352-8154 � HYPERLINK "mailto:dburnett@rdck.bc.ca" �dburnett@rdck.bc.ca�


or Slocan Fire chief John Gates 250-355-2468 � HYPERLINK "mailto:jgates@rdck.bc.ca" �jgates@rdck.bc.ca� 











ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS





We remind residents that payments for property taxes and utilities can be processed through online banking!


The service is not yet available through 


some financial institutions but those 


who bank with a credit union or BMO will have full access immediately.


When creating the Village as a vendor, please do not include the zeros with account numbers. For any assistance with electronic payments, feel free to contact the Heritage Credit Union at 250-226-7212.








Smoke & Carbon Monoxide Alarm RECYCLE Program


Check your smoke and carbon alarms to be sure they are not out-dated or expired.  


There is a recycle drop-off, at no cost to you, at Nelson Home Building Centre, 101 McDonald Dr., Nelson (by the airport). 


Mon-Fri 7:00am-5:30pm | Sat. 8:00am-5:30pm | Sun. 10:00am-4:00pm 





WINTER IS THE BEST TIME TO TEST FOR RADON!


The Village Office has 90-day radon tests available for $15 in you are interested in testing your home! For more info on radon, please visit www.radonaware.ca





INTERGENERATIONAL COOKING CLASS


We welcome people of all ages to a free fun evening! 


Join WE Graham Community Service Society and Columbia Basin Alliance for Literacy for cooking classes. Traditional, contemporary, and international recipes.


 5:00-7:00pm Thursday! November 24 (Greek Night), Dec. 8+9 (Japanese Night)


 at WE Graham Community Youth Centre, 1001 Harold Street


Call Penny at 250-226-7605 to register.





An exciting new group in the Kootenays wants to invite you to talk food!


The Central Kootenay Food Policy Council needs members with thought and experience, in a variety of areas surrounding a just and vibrant food system! They are hoping as a group to deepen their understanding of the needs across the Central Kootenays. For more info and the application form, visit www.ckfoodpolicy.ca or contact


Abra Brynne, Project Coordinator at 250-352-5342 or 250-777-2480 (e-mail: info@ckfoodpolicy.ca)








